FACULTY COUNCIL MEETING
3:00 p.m., Tuesday, December 13, 2022
Room 412 Student Union

AGENDA

1. Roll call 
2. Approval of the November 8, 2022 minutes 
3. Approval of agenda 
4. Special reports 
a. Ryan Chung (Jean Van Delinder) – Assessment and Academic Improvement Council (AAIC)
b. Dr. Todd Misner and Kim Beard – National Faculty and Staff Health Assessment
c. Sue Williams - Ombudsperson
5. President’s report and comments on matters of interest to the faculty 
6. Provost’s report on recommendations made by the Faculty Council and comments on matters of interest to the faculty
7. Vice Presidents’ reports and comments on matters of interest to the faculty
8. Faculty Council Chair’s report 
9. Reports of liaison representatives
a. Emeriti – Barbara Miller
· Over 100 guests celebrated The Emeriti Christmas Dinner on Monday December 5 at Legacy Village. The list of next year’s officers was confirmed and will take over January first. Guests were treated to a concert by the Stillwater High School Choir, directed by Dana Ayers in her last year before retirement. The next dinner is February 6, 2023 at the Alumni Center.  
· The executive group met during December and will present new budget plans and guidelines for the coming year at the January Board meeting on January 30, 2023.
· Invitations to join the Council are now out to new retirees and current members affected by new membership guidelines. The Board also approved new wording for section 2 of the Bylaws, in regard to the new membership rules.
· The current and new presidents, Kent Sampson and Gary Sheerer, will meet soon with the new Alumni Director, Anne Caine, on the annual agreement for office use and resurrection of the ambassador program.
· September 11, 2023 has been set as a time to celebrate 35 years of the OSU Emeriti Association! Ron Beer will highlight our past successes and priorities, in a special dinner at the alumni building.

b. Wellness – Kim Beard
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c. Women’s Faculty Council – Morgan Pfeiffer
Our Women's Faculty Council December Meet & Greet Social is coming up! Mark your calendars on Tuesday December 13th from 4 to 6pm. We will celebrate the end of the semester outside the State Room on the patio of the Atherton Hotel (heaters will be on). Please feel free to share with others who may be interested in WFC.  We hope to see you there!
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Please watch more an announcement for our Spring 2023 schedule! 

d. Staff Advisory Council – Michelle Stewart
We just held our Distinguished Service Awards where we honored our scholarship recipients for 2022 and twenty Distinguished Service Award nominees and three main winners. 
Mary Francis, Academic Advisor for the College of Engineering, Architecture, and Technology won third place. Jana Moore, Undergraduate Academic Program Coordinator for the department of Biosystems and Agricultural Engineering won second place. First place was Macy Stokes, Coordinator for Health Education with the Department of Wellness. The ceremony was a wonderful success, and it was an honor to celebrate so many devoted OSU staff members. 
Currently, we are collecting toys through Dec 14 to give to local children in need.
Happy Holidays to all FAC!

e. Graduate Council – Rebecca Sheehan
f. Student Government Association – Riley Pritzlaff
Student Stache Network Updates:
· Our rebranding has mostly finished. We have installed new signage. We have also updated our maps with our new location in the Family Resource Center.
· In AY 2021-2022, our pantries saw approximately 3,000 items leave. We are on track to exceed that goal by 200% during this semester alone. It is apparent that these pantries are addressing a significant need. Additionally, placement in the Family Resource Center expands our resources to a community that SGA has not reached as consistently- graduate and international students.
· We raised $$$ through the OSU Student Foundation for our pantries and to make purchases of hygiene products (e.g., soap, oral hygiene products, etc.).
· I would encourage all of you to donate any food items or unused hygiene products if you have them. We accept those in the Leadership and Campus Life office in 211 Student Union.
Misc. Updates
· Brian Blevins from LCL and I are hoping to work on an updated food insecurity survey through University Assessment and Testing. We hope to meet with their team before the end of the calendar year or at the start of next semester to talk about that process and the timeline.
· SGA did a food insecurity survey c. Fall 2019 and we would like to get some updated results now that we have been through a pandemic.
g. Graduate & Professional Student Government Association – Marcia Sun
GPSGA Awards
The due date for Co-Sponsorship Fund and Research Material Grant for the Fall semester is December 2 and December 9, respectively. For the Travel Awards, the submission is currently closed. Exception: If the proposal submission notification of a conference is announced after the deadline of the corresponding travel period, applicants can contact the treasurer at treasurer.gpsga@okstate.edu to request an exception and see Travel Award Exception Applications in Canvas. 
 
General Assembly Meeting Minutes 
Meeting minutes from the fourth/November general assembly meeting are available via the GPSGA Canvas page.
 
Community Outreach 
GPSGA is participating in the OSU Angel Tree program. The email notification was shared with the general assembly, and we will be gathering and dropping off the items early next week.

General Assembly Meeting Information (Spring 2023)
The next general assembly meeting will be on Wednesday, January 25, 2023, at 5:30 pm in Social Sciences and Humanities (SSH) 035. An online option will be provided for Tulsa and OKC representatives/liaisons. 

10. Reports of standing and special committees 
a. Academic Standards and Policies: Kathy Curry – No Report
b. Athletics: Susan Stansberry – No Report
c. Budget: Maria Ma – No Report
d. Campus Facilities, Safety, and Security: Bruce Noden – Update
On November 30th, 2022, Dan Ray, the Captain of Emergency Services in OSUPD/OSU Emergency Operations brought together a group representing 4 different security areas at the University together with the chair of the CFSS committee.  The focus of the meeting was to initiate a conversation around OSU Classroom safety that will include faculty and staff.  While several areas were discussed, the principal question that arose was: what exactly are the concerns of Faculty and Staff about regarding classroom safety?   To address this question, the development of an online survey was initiated that will be a sent to all faculty members for their individual feedback regarding this topic.  Questions will include multiple choice and short answers to get a solid idea of specific concerns.  This will be helpful so that aspects already in place can be communicated or new considerations can be taken to address those concerns.  So, please be on the lookout for an email related to this topic in the near future.
e. Diversity: Divya Jaroni – No Report
f. Faculty: James Knapp – Update
g. Long-Range Planning and Information Technology: Kris Hiney – No Report
h. Research: Yongwei Shan – No Report
i. Retirement & Fringe Benefits: Lisa Slevitch – No Report
j. Rules and Procedures: Karen Neurohr – No Report
k. Student Affairs and Learning Resources: Heather Yates – Update -

11. Unfinished business 
12. New business 
13. Adjournment 
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